November 2, 2007

To: All Members of the CFR Community

From: B. Bruce Bare, Dean

Colleagues

On September 21, I circulated a memo discussing a UW initiative dealing with the possible formation of a new college dealing with the environment.  Discussions continue to advance this idea and many CFR faculty are becoming involved in the process.
My belief remains that our College is well positioned to greatly benefit from any reorganization of this nature, and we continue to take proactive steps to actively lead this transition. If a new college is formed, we believe that our College should play a leading role in its development and future.
Our ongoing transformative actions over the past several years have positioned us to be key players in this discussion. We have strong collaborative relationships with a large array of partners that enable us to actively engage with groups across the State and beyond. These experiences allow us to enrich the educational experiences of our students while engaging in front-line research across a variety of frontiers of importance to citizens of the State of Washington.
As we engage in discussion about the possible creation of a new UW college, I believe it is important to set forth a few principles that should guide our vision for the future.

1. It is important that any new organizational unit, such as a new college, be organized in a way that retains and enhances the momentum we have created through our innovative and transformative educational initiatives while simultaneously serving the needs of our constituents. 
2. It is important to retain the organizational integrity of CFR and a name consistent with our mission/vision so that we may continue, as an academic unit, to provide education, research, and outreach related to the stewardship of forests and terrestrial ecosystems in our urban and wild land environments.

3. We need to maintain and enhance our College’s focus on professional engagement so that we may continue to serve the needs of our constituencies. 
4. It is critically important to retain the suite of academic and research programs closely identified with the College to enhance our contributions in education, discovery, and applied science.
Our College’s focus on environmental and natural resources sustainability remains a core component of our mission and vision. We view sustainability as a dynamic balance such that activities must be sustainable across ecological, economic, and social metrics individually as well as in combination. Our faculty and staff are committed to this vision and believe that our College can play a central role in its development at the UW.
